
SB 1014 
RELATING TO MOTOR VEHICLE INSPECTIONS. 

 
Expands authority of the Director of Transportation 

over required motor vehicle and motor carrier 
vehicle inspections in the State.  Upgrade the 

methods and procedures of state motor vehicle 
inspections because the current system is 

inefficient in that legislation needs to be passed 
every time an inspection fee is amended.  Also, 
clarifies the distinction between the inspection 

certificate expiration data and the vehicle’s 
insurance expiration date. 
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S.B. 1014 
RELATING TO MOTOR VEHICLE INSPECTIONS 

 

Senate Committee on Transportation and Energy 

 
 
The Department of Transportation strongly supports S.B.1014 that allows expanded 
authority of the Director of Transportation over required motor vehicle and motor carrier 
vehicle inspections in the State by upgrading the methods and procedures of state 
motor vehicle inspections.   
 
The current motor carrier vehicle inspection program is inefficient in that it requires 
legislation to be passed every time a change to the program is desired, such as the 
amendment for an inspection.  Amending the administrative rules is a more efficient 
means of making changes to the program and still allows for input from the public.  This 
bill provides the director the authority to make program changes using the process 
established pursuant to Chapter 91, Hawaii Revised Statutes. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony.  
 

 

 



From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov 
Sent: Wednesday, February 8, 2017 6:34 AM 
To: TRE Testimony 
Cc: jamesjtz@aol.com 
Subject: *Submitted testimony for SB1014 on Feb 10, 2017 13:15PM* 
 

SB1014 
Submitted on: 2/8/2017 
Testimony for TRE on Feb 10, 2017 13:15PM in Conference Room 225 

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position 
Present at 

Hearing 

James Gauer Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  
 
Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly 
identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to 
the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing. 
 
Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email 
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov 
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